
Tilton Police Department
Press Release – Hit and Run Pedestrian Accident 

December 1, 2017

On December 1st 2017, at approximately 5:15 pm, a pedestrian walking westbound on 
Laconia Rd in the eastbound lane on the water side, near the Travel Lodge, was struck by a 
vehicle traveling eastbound on Laconia Road towards Belmont . The male victim suffered 
serious injuries and was transported to LRGH. The victim is a 55 year old Tilton Man and last 
reports are that  the victim was being transported to another trauma hospital.

The vehicle that struck the victim did not stop and continued towards the Belmont / Laconia 
direction. We believe the vehicle is a possibly a Chevrolet / GMC pick up truck type vehicle. 
The vehicle which left the scene should have damage to the right passenger side door / mirror
area. The passenger door mirror should have heavy damage or be missing.

We are requesting information from anyone who was traveling in that area between 5:15 pm 
and 5:45 pm who may have seen anything involving the accident or may have information 
about the vehicle involved.

Anyone with any information is asked to please call the Tilton Police Department  at: 

603-286-4442 or email Detective Keeler at BKeeler@tiltonpd.org.

Thank you,

Chief Robert Cormier
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